
 

  August 5, 2021 

 

 

Stephen P. St. Cyr  

Stephen P. St. Cyr & Associates  

17 Sky Oaks Dr.  

Biddeford, ME 04005  

 

Re:  DW 21-061 Abenaki Water Company – Rosebrook  

Petition to Approve New Hampshire Drinking Water State Revolving Fund Financing for 

Rosebrook Pressure Reduction Project  

  

Dear Mr. St. Cyr: 

 

  On March 22, 2021, Abenaki Water Company (the “Company”) filed a “Petition to Approve 

NH DWGTF Financing for Rosebrook Pressure Reduction Project”. In the Petition, the Company 

represented “[t]he DWG Trust Fund Administrator confirmed on 2/9/21 that funding of up to 

$2,520,000 in loan funds and $280,000 in grant funds would be available for the project. 

Subsequently, AWC is in the process of completing a final application for approval.” No further 

filings have been made indicating that final application has been completed or approval has been 

received. The Petition also indicated “The engineering including the plans and specifications and all 

AWC RB Fin 3 related information pertaining to the PRP must be complete and submitted to the 

Commission by August 2, 2021.” No plans and specifications have been received by the Commission.   

 

The Commission requests that Abenaki Water Company file a status update letter in the above 

noted docket. In that letter, please include among other things, an update on the progress of the 

application and loan approval by the Department of Environmental Services. Please also include the 

information the Company indicated it would be providing on August 2, 2021, as well as a description 

of the improvements to be made to the Rosebrook system using the financing proceeds, a calculation 

of the rate impacts of the borrowing, and any other information relevant to the Commission’s review 

and approval of this financing request.  

 

      Sincerely, 

 

        

 

      Dianne Martin 

      Chairwoman 
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